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Protect Life-Sustaining Dialysis Care From Payment Reductions
Congress should maintain its commitment to the nearly 400,000 Americans with irreversible kidney failure (known as End Stage Renal Disease).  

(  Nearly 80 percent of dialysis patients are Medicare beneficiaries, because in 1972, Congress committed to provide access to life-sustaining dialysis treatments for individuals through the Medicare program, regardless of age.  

(  More than 40 percent of these patients are dually eligible for Medicaid.  In most cases, Medicaid programs set rates at 80 percent of the Medicare rates, leaving facilities without a way to recoup the copayment amounts.  

( Cuts to Medicare reimbursement rates disproportionately affect dialysis facilities because they do not have the same ability to spread costs to other providers as broadly as other Medicare providers might. 

Congress should avoid further Medicare payment changes given the substantial reforms only recently implemented and those about to take effect.  
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These significant payment changes are occurring at a time when Medicare margins are extremely narrow.  MedPAC projects a Medicare margin of only 2.7 percent for 2012 and continues to recommend an update.
Given the ongoing efforts to implement the new payment and quality programs, Congress should refrain from enacting additional freezes or payment reductions to avoid destabilizing the fragile economic balance between Medicare and Medicaid reimbursements.


